February 13, 1976

Mrs. Annie Ternamian
4102 Quentin Road
Brooklyn., New York 11234

Dear Mrs. Ternamian:

We are delighted to hear that your children are
celebrating your 90th birthday. We join your
children, relatives and friends in wholeheartedly
congratulating you in this blessed 90th year of
your life.

The aged are the blessings of a family and the
90 years are like a crown over your head. God
has granted you children who are devoted to you
as their beloved mother.

Both the Diocese and the St. Cregory parish are
grateful to you for your support and contributions.

May God grant you a healthy long life omn your
birthday.

Prayerfully yours,

Reverend Mampre Kouzouian
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MK :vb



